March 6, 2008

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 26th Floor

Toronto ON      M4P 1E4

Attention:
Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Dear Kirsten:

RE:
Refiling of the Calculation of Retail Transmission Rate Change for Festival Hydro Inc. ED 2002-0513 (EB-2007-XXXX ) Version # 2 dated 030608       

Today it was brought to our attention by the OEB that there is an error in our May 1, 2008 Retail Transmission Rate Change submission.  In cell H88 of the spreadsheet, the percentage number should be 12% not 10%.  With this change, the reduction in our proposed connection rate is 20.3%, not 18.4% as in the original spreadsheet.  

We sent today via email an electronic copy of the file to your attention.  Enclosed are two paper copies and the electronic file of Version # 2, dated March 6, 2008 which reflects the correction.  

Please contact me at 519-271-4703 x. 268 or at dreece@festivalhydro.com if you have any questions.

Yours truly,

Festival Hydro Inc.

Debbie Reece

Secretary Treasurer

